
SCW	Pickleball	Membership	Meeting	
Wednesday	March	16,	2022	

	
The	meeting	was	called	to	order	by	the	President,	Eileen	Freydberg.		
	
There	was	a	quorum	with	179	members	in	attendance.			
	
President	–	Eileen	Freydberg	
	
A	motion	was	made	to	approve	the	February	2022	minutes	by	Chuck	Dominick,	seconded	by	Jim	Vermeer		
Motion	passed.	
	
Treasurer	–	Pam	Vermeer		
	
Top	line	report	was	presented.		
Total	bank	balance	$136,565.14	
Bank	Checking-$7,463.05	
Money	Market	Account-$79,102.09	
CD-$50,000.00	
	
Membership	–	Eileen	Freydberg	
	
Eileen	reported	that	at	the	end	of	February	we	had	1466	members.	
	
Ken	Holtz	
	
$50,930	was	raised	from	the	FITS/Ball	Drop.		All	of	the	funds	were	given	to	eleven	non-profit	
organizations	in	Sun	City	West.	
	
188	members	volunteered	for	this	event.		Saini	Smiles	wanted	to	give	$50	to	twenty	of	these	volunteers.		
These	winners	were	randomly	drawn	and	notified.			
	
Ken	recognized	the	key	stakeholders	involved	with	the	FITS	Tournament.		They	were	PORA,	Prime	
Wealth	Advisors,	and	Saini	Smiles.	
	
Thank	you	to	all	of	the	volunteers	and	sponsors	that	made	the	event	a	success.	
	
Sandra	Cook	and	Larry	Haas-FITS	
	
The	tournament	was	a	huge	success.		Sandra	thanked	all	of	the	volunteers	that	helped	with	the	event.	
	
We	have	301	players	and	60	of	our	members	participated.		38	of	our	members	won	medals.	
	
Larry	Haas	
	
Larry	is	looking	for	volunteers	for	Club	Championships.	
Larry	is	looking	for	2.5	and	3.0	players.	
	
	
	
	



UPDATES-Eileen	Freydberg	
	
Club	Track	–	This	is	the	system	that	you	are	scanning	your	membership	card	and	picking	pickleball	as	
the	club	you	are	using.		Members	are	to	do	this	every	time	you	enter	the	Liberty	courts.		You	are	also	to	
scan	your	card	on	the	swipe	machine	or	sign	the	sheets	on	the	table.			We	need	the	numbers	to	support	
our	club’s	growing	needs.		We	will	be	getting	a	wall-mounted	monitor	for	scanning	into	club	tract.	
	
Courts	–	We	had	a	team	of	members	that	cleaned	the	Liberty	courts.		In	May,	courts	11-18	will	be	
resurfaced.	
	
Membership	Meetings/Prime	Desserts	–	We	are	in	need	of	food	volunteers	for	the	April	and	May	
meetings.		We	are	looking	for	a	volunteer	to	organize	the	desserts	for	our	meetings.	
	
Scheduling	–	Coordinators	need	to	get	their	summer	schedules	to	Clay.	
	
Officer	at	Large	–	Danielle	Smith	
	
Ice	Cream	Social	is	March	31st.		Sponsored	by	Larry	Ott	Realty	
End	of	season	bash	is	April	8th.		Sponsored	by	Prime	Wealth	
Cinco	de	Mayo	is	May	5th.		Sponsored	by	Team	Peterson	
	
Comments	from	Members	
	
*Thank	you	Ken	Holtz	for	all	that	you	do.	
*What	is	the	current	use	of	the	Kuentz	Courts?		We	are	still	sharing	them	with	tennis.		At	this	time.	we	
don’t	know	what	the	future	use	of	these	courts	will	be.	
*We	need	to	find	a	way	to	communicate	to	our	members	that	you	do	not	need	to	be	rated	for	club	
championship	play.		This	has	been	sent	out	via	the	newsletter.	
	
Thank	you	to	the	4.0	Ladies	Morning	Glory	group	for	dinner.			
	
A	motion	to	adjourn	was	made	by	Larry	Ott,	Cheryl	Crawford	seconded.		Motion	passed.	
	
Meeting	was	adjourned.	
	
	
	
	
	
	


